

Friday 3rd May 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

GOOD NEWS!

As you are aware we recently had an Ofsted inspection. I am delighted to let you know that Her Majesty's Inspectors have concluded that Hookstone Chase continues to be a very good school.

We were thrilled with the outcome and extremely proud of the children who showed excellent conduct and maturity throughout the inspection (as ever.) I include a copy of the inspection report which can also be found on our website. The report will be published on the Ofsted website on May $10^{\rm th}$.

The inspector picked up on the 'caring, inclusive ethos' which permeates the school and confirmed that 'relationships between staff and pupils are very positive' and 'staff place a heavy emphasis on supporting pupils' emotional development.'

The whole team is proud of the outcome and are committed to providing each and every one of our children with the very best possible education. I wanted to thank you for your ongoing support and in particular, for those of you who gave of your time to share such positive comments with the inspector.

We are going from strength to strength and are all very excited about the future plans to further enhance the curriculum and offer even more exciting opportunities for your children whilst they are with us at Hookstone Chase.

I look forward to a fabulous summer term and thank you sincerely for your ongoing support.

Kind regards,

Miss Watson Headteacher